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Acting Commodore's Report

Sadly Jim Pothecary is still unwell and unable to run the club.  The Committee decided that I should take over for the moment as Acting Commodore and that Chrissie Drummie should be Acting Vice Commodore.  We send Jim our best wishes and hope to see him up 
at the club soon.

The Easter cruise had to be cancelled because of the weather. Hopefully the one over Mayday will have more luck.  A cruise to Windsor is being planned from Friday 29th April to Monday 2nd 
May for those not going to Rochester.

St. George's Day was also cancelled because so few people were interested and nobody wanted to run it.  We still need people to do the food for some of our other events, the list has been on the club notice board for at least two months.

The food for the Meet and Greet on Sunday 8th May is being done by Wendy and John at a nominal cost to club members of £2.  No guests please as we have invited 4 members from each of the local boat clubs, a total of 80 people, so put your names on the list on the club notice board and come and meet them.

We are having an open evening on Friday 20th May.  I hope as many of you as possible will come and try to get the visitors to join the club.  The sub is half price for the first year.

The Summer Ball is being held on Saturday 18th June.  The flyer is on the club notice board so please get your names down. This event is being organised by Wendy, Jean, Heather and Doreen.

The committee thought the quotes for the new lighting were too high and have asked Andrew Cotter to try and get a lower quote.

The Committee have decided to get a 2nd hand skittle alley.  It could be hired out to people booking the club for private events. It would need to put up on the Thursday before the event so could be used by members on the Friday night.

Let's hope we finally get some good boating weather.

Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
April 2016 

	
	A message from Jim Pothecary ...
Thank you very much everyone for all your good wishes and cards for a speedy recovery.  Things will now move along as swiftly as the medics can progress the problem.  I am very well in myself – no sickness, etc – and taking things as they are thrown at me.  No problems with doing the household chores.   I have decided to go for a Biopsy at St George’s Hospital, Tooting to see what is there; and then the medics can fight it. The op is scheduled for Friday 15th April.
 
What has made it so easy for me is the way the many of you have supported Lesley in moving the club forward, and has stopped me worrying about the future.  As soon as I can free myself from the medics I do hope to be at the club.  Unfortunately, due to the kind of op I shall be having, they will be taking my driving license away from me again pro’tem.

My 3 sons have been very good and supportive – in fact very bossy, which is what I needed.  They know, given half a chance I would get involved in things I shouldn’t for a while.  So I am taking it easy and solving problems I can deal with.
 
My very best wishes to you all and I look forward to seeing you soon at the club.

Jim 
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Dates for your diary ... 
May
Sunday 8th                              Commodore's Meet and Greet

JUNE
Saturday 4th                             Flukey Competition (provisional only).
Saturday18th                            Mid-Summer Ball
                                                (Don't forget to dress to impress!)
Sunday 26th                            Start Commodore’s Up-River Cruise
With regards to the above forthcoming functions, please don't forget that the club is always looking for members to volunteer and help organise these events.  If you don't feel that is something that you can do, you can always offer to help with the decorations, which are usually done on a Friday evening, and help is always required to clear tables, wash up, tablecloths to be laundered.

There are many jobs and so few people ... can you give any time to help?

Please also be aware that an awful lot of work is going in to the Summer Ball this year, which is being shared between Heather, Doreen, Jean and Wendy McPhee, so please make it a success by coming along, and please feel free to bring your friends.  We can guarantee it will be a good one, as will the entertainment, but this can only happen with members supporting the club by coming along!
Queens 90th Birthday Street Party

Well, what a lovely afternoon to celebrate the Queens 90th birthday. The club was a delight to walk into, patriotic bunting, flags and memorabilia in abundance.

The club was transformed to be a street party, the tea was excellent with lots of varieties of delicious sandwiches and rolls, followed by a marvellous selection of homemade cakes, and then jelly, blancmange and ice-cream!

Then there were party games including pass the parcel and a quiz all to do with royalty, which was won by Sally, Chrissie and Chris!  Mike provided the music, which was very good and we all sang along to the war time songs.

There was also a Whiskey draw and another prize draw. Frank auctioned a lovely cream and jam Victoria sponge and any leftover cakes were sold for a very reasonable price to go towards the costs.  I honestly don't know how they did it all for £5 a head and they made a profit of approximately £125!

Everybody had a wonderful afternoon and it was very well attended with over 50 people. A big thank you must go to Heather, Doreen, Maureen, Frank and Brian for all their hard work, and anybody else who helped. These events take a lot of organising but I am sure everybody appreciated it. Well Done.

Sally Holdaway 
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In memory of Vic Lundberg

It is with deep regret that we must advise you of the death of Vic Lundberg, one of our longest serving members, a Past Commodore, a Past Secretary and an ever willing volunteer when help was needed as a club member and as a friend.

Vic lost his long and vigorous battle with cancer  on Thursday 21st April, and died peacefully at Kingston hospital.
 

His wife Joyce is currently in St Peters hospital, Chertsey having undergone major surgery.  At the time of going to print, Joyce is still in St Peters Hospital recovering, and is being amazingly positive about her own outlook and taking great comfort
from the fact that Vic is no longer suffering.
 

Our sympathy and thoughts are with Joyce and the family at this very difficult time.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
  

Vic's Funeral Arrangements

Vic's Funeral Arrangements have now been confirmed.  The funeral will be
held on Tuesday 17th May at 2pm at Randalls Crematorium, Leatherhead.

 

No flowers please. but anyone who would like to donate, the Charity chosen
by Joyce and the family is Cancer Research UK.

 

After the service, the family invite you to join them at Woodlands Park Hotel, Woodlands Road, Stoke D’Abernon, Cobham, KT11 3QB. This hotel is just
down the road from the Crematorium.

 

If you are hoping to attend, or to assist with catering, please could you let the
family know via Jenny Carthew.
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Work Day Update
  
Thanks to the usual gang the club has been cleaned up ready for the summer 
(it is on a Wednesday this year ).  Both the inside and outside have been scrubbed, together with an attack on the carpet stains thanks to John McPhee, while Chris Huckin did a grand job re-painting large areas.  All we need now is someone agile and brave to go up a ladder to clean the gutters - any volunteers? 

Thanks to Jean for delicious home-made soup to introduce the gourmet lunch. 

Finally,  Annette - please note your wobbly seat has been fixed.


Jim Hamments 
[image: image8.jpg]



The opportunity to use "Lady Joan"
  
Shawn Weston, owner of Lady Joan, is unable to use his boat as much as he would like, due to business commitments.  Shawn would therefore like to let WMC members know, that if anyone wishes to use his boat, are capable and insured, and as long as they pay for the fuel used and leave her in good order they are more than welcome to use her.
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ATYC April 2016 

Please click on the following links to read ...‏
April newsletter
Special offers.
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River Users Group

As you will all be aware, our River Users Group 8 (RUG8) Representative has, for many years, been club member David Sowter.  Unfortunately, David and Rosie Sowter have not renewed their club membership this year, and due to the reduced number of members currently serving the club as committee members, it has been decided that the club will no longer have an RUG8 representative.

Any member wishing to keep themselves updated with the work of RUG8 may do so by accessing the RUG8 website at www.riverusergroups.org.uk and selecting the Bell Weir to Teddington menu of option.

I will be contacting the RUG8 representative for our own specific reach, and ask to be updated regarding any issues or actions that may concern Weybridge Mariners Club.

Rob Fry
Honorary Secretary / Rear Commodore 
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FREE TO A GOOD HOME: We are upgrading our computer system and our
Kodak C310 printer is now redundant.  It is in full working order.  If anyone
would like it please contact us.
 
Contact:      Lesley and Jim Hamments
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BOAT FOR SALE: 

16ft  Edson electric, very sound American built boat, which has been neglected 
and needs some TLC.  Come and have a look and make Rob an offer.
 
Contact:       Rob
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WANTED: Heavyweight hull suitable for mounting a 15HP outboard motor.
 

Contact:       David Morse
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